
From: Michael Odenthal <modenthal@oda.state.or.us>
Subject: Re: Oct 16 2013 More victims along the return flight corridor
Date: October 28, 2013 3:01:26 PM PDT
To: Gary Hill <tallfir@aceweb.com>

Gary,
I received application record information from the applicator this morning.
The record indicates glyphosate was the active ingredient applied on three sites on 16 October.
The actual product was Roundup Original EPA Reg #524-445.
Two of the sites applied were near the Cedar Valley area where many of the complainants live and 
the third site is
east of Gold Beach proper.
Times of the applications are consistent with the complainant's reports.  The two apps near Cedar 
Valley took place between 1024 and 1240 hours.
The site near Gold Beach was between 1630 and 1526 hours.

Glyphosate was one of the active ingredients reported to the complainants when they asked what 
was applied.
 Michael L Odenthal
Pesticide Program Lead Investigator
Oregon Dept. of Agriculture 
635 Capitol St NE
Salem, OR 97301
503-986-4655
modenthal@oda.state.or.us

On Oct 25, 2013, at 7:16 PM, Gary Hill wrote:
RE: Case Number: 140147
 
Hi Mike,
I have just talked 20 minutes with another victim on the Oct 16, 2013 
return flight over Cedar Valley.  Tomorrow, I will speak with her mother, 
another victim.
Please get the spray information from the pilot.  We need the Portland 
lab to start their work asap looking for the exact ingredients. 
Please consider using a court order to seize the pilot's books in order to
learn what was sprayed on October 16th.
Cordially,
Gary Hill
 

mailto:modenthal@oda.state.or.us


From: Gary Hill
Sent: Friday, October 25, 2013 6:09 PM
To: Michael Odenthal
Subject: Oct 16 2013

Hi Mike,
I sent the letter below on Friday morning.  Perhaps you were out of the 
office? I am sending it again, hoping for a very speedy response.
Cordially,
Gary Hill

 
Hi Mike,
 
RE: Case Number: 140147 involving the yellow helicopter that released
spray on residents below on a return flight into Cedar Valley
 
Have you or your staf been able to contact Steve Owens?  We are still 
in urgent need to learn 1) the names of the spray ingredients sprayed 
on timberlands on October 16, 2013, 2) the ownership of the lands 
sprayed, and 3) the specific map and tax numbers of the timberlands 
sprayed?  
 
Please specify in your conversation with Mr. Owens that this inquiry is 
about the spraying mission after he flew southeasterly over Ponderosa 
Drive/Cedar Valley Road in Cedar Valley, a residential area which is 
approximately three miles north of the Rogue River.  The approximate 
time of the flights was between noon and 2:00 pm.  His apparent 
destination was part of the Lobster Creek drainage or perhaps beyond 
across the Rogue River.
 
Evidently, Mr. Owens flew another mission in or around Grizzly Mt. that 
same day, so we, the residents of Ponderosa Drive/Cedar Valley 
Road,don't need information on that spraying mission.
 
Also, if at possible, could you also ask Mr. Owens why he flew over 
Cedar Valley to reach his spray targets that day?  This is a question 
that many residents have been asking. 
 
Please call or write.
 
Thank you, Mike.
 
Gary Hill
541-247-7675
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